Case Number.

Application Transcripts.

Small Exhibits

dearnley-meier reparting service, in

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
August 28, 1969

### EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Case No.

4186

(Readvertised)

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING



MR. UTZ: Case 4186.

MR. HATCH: Case 4186 (Readvertised).

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico.

August the 6th, 1969, but the location of the wells had been incorrectly advertised. At that time, it was advertised as twenty-two hundred and fifty feet from the north line and six hundred and sixty feet from the east line of Section 11, Township 29 north, Ranger 13 west, San Juan County, New Mexico. And that footage should have read six hundred feet from the east line, and all testimony received in that case is based on the location of six hundred feet, but we had readvertised it to correct that location and to give the people an opportunity to appear and oppose that.

MR. UTZ: Is there anyone present to make an appearance in Case 4186? If not, the case will be taken under advisement.

### INDEX

Page Discussion 2

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ◆ P.O. BOX 1092.9 PHONE 243-4691.● ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101 14(0 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ◆ PHONE 256-1294 ◆ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 97108

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

STATE OF NEW MEXICO SS COUNTY-OF-BERNALILLO

I, CA FENLEY, Court Reporter in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me, and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 14th day of November, 1969.

COURT REPORTER

hereby sertify that the foregoing is a complete record of the proceedings in the Enaniner hearing of Case to 4186 beard by ne

New Mexico Oil Conservation

🤝 Specinor

dearnley-meier reparting

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
August 6, 1969

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Case No. 4186

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING



## INDEX

	Page	
HOWARD E. HENDERSON  Direct Examination by Mr. Gooley		
Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter	<b>,7</b>	
Redirect Examination by Mr. Cooley	14	

### EXHIBITS

Marked	Offered and Admitted	
. 15	16	

Applicant's Exhibit No. 1

.

MR. NUTTER: The Hearing will come to order, please. The first case this afternoon will be Case No. 4186.

MR. HATCH: Case No. 4186. Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico.

MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley of the law firm of Burr and Gooley, Farmington, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the Applicant. We have one witness to be sworn, Mr. Howard E. Henderson.

### HOWARD E. HENDERSON

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

### DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY:

- Q Mr. Henderson, where do you reside and how are you employed?
- A I reside in Farmington, New Mexico. I am an independent land man and have been employed in that profession for approximately 10 years.
- Q Have you worked for any major oil company in that capacity?
- A Yes, I have. Pan American back a number of years ago.

Q Are you personally familiar with the land situation in the north half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico?

A Yes.

Q Has Tenneco Oil Company retained your services to handle the land work with respect to that half section?

A Yes.

Q What have been your efforts with respect to that tract?

A Well, I have personally contacted over 300 people and out of this 300, there is approximately -- I don't recall the exact number -- approximately 25 -- I would say 35 -- approximately 35 land owners owning from a tenth of an acre to 9.9 acre tracts. All have agreed to lease with the exception of these 35 cr 40 owners which comprises approximately 6.6 acres unleased.

Q If I understand you correctly, all of the north half of Section 11 is under lease to Tenneco or to some other oil company who has agreed to join with Tenneco in the drilling of this well with the exception of the 6 acres?

A This is correct.

Would you explain to the Examiner what the surface

uses of the major portion of the north half of 11 is?

It has basically been subdivided and all --. 90 percent of it is occupied with dwellings as well as businesses. Anything else?

Are there highways and other rights-of-way?

There is a highway and railroad right-of-way A

This is situated primarily for the most part in there, yes, sir. Q the City of Farmington, New Mexico?

Yes. Basically the north half of 11, roughly all but Α 10 acres are within the City Limits.

All but ten?

Approximately.

What portion of the north half of Section 11 is Q available for a gas well drilling site?

It would be the SE of the NE which would be the proper -- not the proper site -- but it is the only available site.

Approximately 10 acres of the SE of the NE?

Roughly. It wouldn't be 10 acres now, that would be -- well, yes, okay, the 10 acres is outside the City Limits approximately.

Is the tract also bounded on the south by the

Los Alamos River?

A It is bounded by the River as well as a canal that goes through there. I don't know the name of it, Jack.

Q Tenneco has proposed to locate a gas well on this drilling tract 2250 feet from the north line and 660 feet from the east line of Section 11. This is, of course, an unorthodox gas well location under the Commission's Rules and Regulations. Is there any other location on this tract on which it would be feasible to drill a well other than the proposed location?

A No, sir. It would either be too close to a business or a dwelling or the people object to the actual physical equipment on their property.

Q With respect to the various individuals whom you have approached to lease their property and have failed or refused to do so, have you made the offer to allow them to join in a voluntary unit pooling of the north half of Section 11?

A Well, they haven't volunteered either way.

They just said, "No." They didn't want any part of it.

Basically, the ones that have refused have just said not, "No,"

but "Heck no." The others, I just haven't been able to

locate.

In your opinion, have you exhausted all reasonable possibilities of voluntary pooling of these remaining tracts?

> Yes. A

Would the granting of this Application in any Q way cause waste, in your opinion?

No.

Would it violate the correlative rights of any other operator in the pool?

It shouldn't bother any other operator, no.

Would it obviously afford Tenneco the opportunity to recover its share of the gas in the pool? · Q

Right. A

MR. COOLEY: We have no further questions of

this witness.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have another witness?

MR. COOLEY:

# CROSS EXAMINATION

### BY MR. NUTTER:

Mr. Henderson, you mentioned approximately 35 land owners who have not leased or agreed to enter into this project. Are those the parties that are listed on Schedule 1 att ched to the Application?

 $\{4_{2},$ 

I would have to look. Yes.

And some of these have an address given as "Unknown," however the Oil Conservation Commission in sending out the Docket for this Hearing mailed copies of this Docket to all of the people who do have an address and we got quite a stack of these things back saying that the addressee was unknown at that address and these letters were not forwardable. Have you contacted all of these people that you have an address for?

Yes, sir. I have contacted them either personally or by mail. Everyone within the half section, yes, sir.

MR. COOLEY: I simply want to clarify that question and answer. You have attempted to contact them and have been unsuccessful, is that correct?

THE WITNESS: This is correct, but I have attempted to contact and it is virtually impossible on some of them. As a last resort, was to even send them certified mail so that I would have some basis for showing Tenneco that I · had made a diligent effort to locate these people and they came back, some of them.

BY MR. NUTTER:

If they came back unclaimed, were they listed here as "Unknown" as far as address is concerned?

A I will have to look at the list.

MR. COOLET: Mr. Henderson, I believe what the Examiner is saying is that with respect to certain of the individuals who have listed there on the Application, an address, the Commission has had the experience of having the mail returned.

### BY MR. NUTTER:

- This is correct. Now, take there on that list, the third name, B. J. Warren and Fred Warren, husband and wife. You have given us an address there of 909 East 35th Street, Odessa. We got this back that they had moved and was not forwardable and the letter was returned.
  - A Yes, sir.
  - Q In effect, would this be an "Unknown" address then?
  - I at least attempted and I have even tried to call these people. They sometimes are returned, but then by a long distance call sometimes you can determine whether or not they are permanently gone or just temporarily moved.
  - Q Do you have a plat showing the tract in this 320 acre proration unit that you are proposing?
    - A I didn't bring a plat but I do -- I can furnish

### a plat.

- I think we need a plat so we can know where some Q of this property is. You say that the total amount of acreage that is owned by the people on this list, Schedule No. 1, these tracts range from .1 ti 9.9 acres?
  - Yes, sir.
  - How many total acres are there? Q
  - Unleased?
  - Q Unleased?
  - 6.6. I can give it to you exactly.
- How can it range from .1 to 9.9 acres and total only 6?
- Excuse me. I am sorry. 6 percent. Unleased acreage -- I am sorry -- is 21.173. The percentage is 6.616. I am sorry.
  - Is the north half of Section 11, 320 acres?
  - Yes, sir.
  - It is an even section?
  - Yes, sir.
- Now, with respect to this unorthodox gas well location, is this the only location that you can drill on this north half of Section 11 which wouldn't end up on somebody's front yard or on a highway right-of-way or

### something?

- A Yes, sir. As you move east from this location, you rapidly get into -- in fact, across the street which is a matter of 150 feet -- you get in a residential area.
- Q What is this particular location on, a vacant lot or something?
- A It is just off the railroad right-of-way owned by Mr. Ray Irwin. It is just off the railroad right-of-way of which the land is of no particular value. It goes right off into the River and into this canal.
- Q And this Mr. Irwin who owns the land where the unorthodox location is, has he leased to Tenneco?
- A He was previously leased. He owns more acreage in here than this particular drill site. I have taken an assignment from Mr. Redfern on his acreage.
  - Q Redfern has that acreage?
- A He has acreage and I took an assignment from Mr. Redfern.
- Q So Tenneco does control the acreage for this unorthodox location?
- A Yes, sir, as well as the railroad. They have a lease from the railroad, Tenneco does.
  - Now, what will these people be, these 35 landowners;

will they be working-interest owners in this well?

- A Well, they will be --
- Q (Interrupting) They have unleased acreage?
- A Yes.

MR. COOLEY: 7/8ths of their interest will be subject to the recovery and 1/8th, the 1/8th royalty that they would normally get had they leased will be paid to them from day one. I believe that is the established practice with our rules and regulations and statutes.

MR. NUTTER: I think we are going to have to have that plat showing the location of each of these people's property and also the amount of acreage that is contained in that tract that each one of them owns.

MR. COOLEY: Mr. Examiner, Mr. Henderson has prepared a schedule of the names and acreages. The acreage is contained within the north half of 11. If the Examiner wants to know precisely where -- these are residential properties in every case.

THE WITNESS: Yes. They are subdivided. Some are vacant lots.

BY MR. NUTTER:

- Q Have you got this tabulation?
- A Yes, sir.

Down about the middle of the first page, this Balafont, Childers and Smith all own 10.634 acres gross and a net of 3.5. How does this come about?

Well, they own it undivided. The three of them own it undivided.

- So this is one tract?
- Yes, sir.
- And it is identified by Tract 3-1?
- Yes.
- You mentioned 9.9 a while ago, so the maximum then would be this 10.634?
  - Yes, sir.
- What about Tenneco's estimate of the cost of drilling the well; do they have an estimate at this time?
- I am sure they do, but I wasn't made -- it wasn't made available to me -- but it would be a normal Dakota well which would be roughly \$75,000.
- You will notice in the last sentence in the notice for Hearing for this case, "Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling said well, the charge for the risk involved, the provision of the allocation of the actual operating cost and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well." I think we will probably have

to have something in the record before we can include these in an order.

# REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY:

Mr. Henderson, do you have any recommendations or any concept of what would be a fair allocation for risk factor in connection with the drilling of this well by Tenneco?

(No response.)

Do you understand my question? Yes, Jack, I do. Well, it is more or less a proven location, but like any gas well or any well that you drill, it could be a very good well or it could be a very poor well. There is always a possibility of losing the hole in any well as far as that goes. It doesn't have to be this one. I would assume that 150 percent would be reasonable in this case.

Would you recommend this to the Examiner? Yes, I would.

Are you familiar with charges made by operators in the area and the custom in the San Juan County with respect to operating cost for a Dakota well?

I don't have that information, Jack, as far as

```
You are familiar with the operating agreements
operations. It is not available to me.
  in the area that provide for $50. per month per well?
              And an additional charge for supervision in the
     same amount as is standardly incorporated in the voluntary
      agreements in this area?
                   MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of
                  MR. COOLEY: That's all I have.
            Right.
                     I think this ought to be introduced as an
          Mr. Henderson?
                        Mr. Henderson, have you prepared a tabulation
                of the non-leasing and non-consenting owners in the north
             exhibit, Jack.
              BY MR. COOLEY:
                                                (Whereupon, Applicant's marked Exhibit No. 1 was marked
                 half of Section 11?
                                                 for identification.
                            Jes, I have.
                                I hand you what has been marked for purposes of
                       identification as Applicant's Exhibit No. 1 and ask you
                     BY MR. COOLEY:
```

```
if this is the tabulation to which you refer?
           MR. COOLEY: I offer Applicant's Exhibit No. 1.
          Yes, sir, it is.
                        Applicant's Exhibit No. 1 will be
            MR. NUTTER:
                                (Whereupon, Applicant's
                                Exhibit No. 1 was offered
   admitted in evidence.
                                 and admitted in evidence.)
              MR. NUTTER: Mr. Henderson, you will furnish
      us with a copy of the plat showing the location of these
                 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, certainly.
                              And if you would designate on that
       tracts?
         plat the location of the Well that is proposed to be
          drilled at 2250 from the north line and 660 from the
                                   All right, sir.
                      MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further,
           east line.
                     THE WITNESS:
                        MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish
             Mr. Cooley?
                        MR. COOLEY:
                          We will take the case under advisement.
               to offer in Case No. 4186?
```

# CASE NO. 4186 REOPENED

MR. NUTTER: We re-opened Case No.4186 to incorporate communications we had concerning this case.

MR. HATCH: Mr. Examiner, I received a letter dated July 29, 1969 from the law offices of Phillips and Graham, signed by Robert H. Graham in reference to this case. This letter has reference to Case No. 4186, an Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling of the north half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. (Reading) "My wife and I own certain fee interest in said north half of Section 11. We received notice by mail on July 26 of the Hearing to be held on August 6, 1969. Due to a heavy trial schedule during the week of August 6, it will be impossible for me to attend the hearing in Santa Fe. It is our present position that we desire to enter into this communitization as working interest owners, paying our share of the cost in advance in accordance with the provisions of Section 65-3-14, New Mexico Statutes Annotated. At this time it is our position that we do not desire to have 7/8 of our share of the production subjected to risk factors, operating costs and supervision costs. I am enclosing herewith a carbon copy of this

letter which I request that you forward to Examiner

Daniel S. Nutter for his information and consideration.

It is my understanding that this Application by Tenneco
is for pooling in the Dakota formation only.

Since it will be impossible for me to be in Santa Fe on August 6th due to prior commitments, I will appreciate your immediate response to this letter."

I did answer the letter and I would like to read the answer into the record.

MR. NUTTER: Please do.

MR. HATCH: (Reading) "Addressed to Mr. Graham, dated July 30, 1969. A carbon copy of your letter of July 29, 1969 has been given to Examiner Daniel S. Nutter and the original will be read into the record of Case No. 4186. Generally, pooling orders of the Commission require the operator of the well to furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner an itemized schedule of estimated well costs, that any non-consenting working interest owner pays his share of estimated well costs shall not be liable for risk charges, however, such orders usually provide that the non-consenting working interest owners shall remain liable for supervision and operating charges."

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Hatch. Do you have any comments to make with respect to this letter?

MR. COOLEY: Tenneco has no objection whatsoever to Mr. Graham joining in this. We will attempt to effect a voluntary agreement that will solve all of the problems involved. We would like to have copies of those. We were not furnished them by Mr. Graham.

MR. NUTTER: We will get you a copy. We will take that case under advisement.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) SS.

I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

COURT REPORTER

My commission expires April 8, 1971.

I do hereby pertify that the foregoing is a complete record of the proceedings of the pro



# OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE

GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER
ALEX J. ARMIJO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY, DIRECTOR

September 4, 1969

Re: Case No. 4186 Order No. R-3822
Applicant:
Tenneco Oil Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Section 1			
ALP/ir				**
Copy of order also sent to:				
Hopps OCC x				
Artesia OCC		1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1		
Other Order sent to all	inatuiduals	listed on	Schedule	1 which
Other Order sent to all is attached to the	application	1.		

## BEFORE THE GIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

#### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

-2-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and railroads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM; San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 220-acre gas provation unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

-3-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

#### IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the Bast line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

within 60 days following completion of the well, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Manber & Secretary

#### OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

October 27, 1969

Mr. Leo Vallejos 2108 East 13th Street Farmington, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Vallejos:

You did not enclose a letter with your letter of October 13, 1969, so I am uncertain as to what you received. However, I do know that the Commission issued an order, dated September 4, 1969, pooling all mineral interests underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NAPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a certain well to be drilled by Tenneco Oil Company and that you were sent a copy of the order.

In general, the effect of such an order is to set forth the manner in which each party that owns property in the half section is to share in the expense of drilling the well and the manner in which each such party is to share in the production from the well.

Subsequent to the issuance of the above-described order, Tenneco Oil Company has asked to change the location of the well, however, it will still be located on the same half section. You will be receiving a docket within a few days setting forth the time the case concerning the new location will be heard.

If you have further questions, please contact Mr. William J. Cooley, Attorney, Suite 152 Petroleum Center Building, Farmington, New Mexico, as he was the attorney who brought the case before the Commission.

If, after you have contacted Mr. Cooley, you still have questions that you feel have not been answered, please call me here at the Commission's Santa Fe office.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH Attorney

GMH/esr

Leo Vallejos 2109 S. 13th Ot. Paraington, A.i. October 13, 1969

Ar. A.L. Porter Jr.

Oil Conservation Commission
of the State of E.M.

Case No. 4186
Order No. R-3022

Dear Mr. Porter:

What does the letter mean that I have received? Would you please explain this to me in simple language.

Sincerely,

Kes Vallejon

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROCM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "An" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd-Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled course, seeks authority to drill its Bulfalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said pool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg-San Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Les County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Ehillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project, Vacuum-Abo Reef Fool, Les County, New Mexico. Applicant

# CASE 4194 - Continued from Fage 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 south, Range 35 East and to expand said ship 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 34 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 rownship 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of cil from the lower section of the Abordoction of cil from the lower section of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casingtubing annulus.

Application of Continental Oil Company for eight nonstandard gas promation units and a hon-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acceugato establish the eight following non-standard gas promation units in Township 20 South, Range 37 House, Eugens Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the \$E/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit I of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of sold Section 26:

A 560-make non-standard unit comprising the W/s and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SECTION 26; No. 65, located in Unit 1 of said Section 26;

A 640-mark non-standard unit comprising the W/. and the W/. E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/3 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEME" Walls of 66, Aposted in Unit 1 of said Section 14;

### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to-be-dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 10, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesail wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Contant for an amendment to Order No. R-37%, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3756 which authorized, among other things, the crilling of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

DOCKET No. 24-69

#### CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassification of said salt water disposal well to a pressure maintenance injection well.

CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well.

#### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1950 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- CASE 42.33: A Dication of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

#### CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool. Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

CASE 4205:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206:

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen-Unit-Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207:

Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pocling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the alfocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

<u>CASE 4208:</u> Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several waterflood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

DOCKET No. 24-69

#### CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209: Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

> Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5 Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6 Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6 Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW SUITE 152 PETROLEUM CENTER SUILDING NEW MEXICO STARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO STADIO STAD

JOEL Ó. BURR, JR. WM. J. COOLEY TELEPHONE 325-1702 AREA CODE 505

Care 4186

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Forwarded herewith are original and three copies of Application of Tenneco Oil Company to force pool the North half of Section 11, T29N, R13W, N.M.P.M., San Juan County, New Mexico.

We would appreciate your setting this matter down for hearing at your earliest convenience.

Very truly yours,

BURR & COOLEY

William J. Cooley

WJC: kp Encs.

DOCKET MANES

5.25

# BURR & COOLEY

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW
SUITE 152 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDING
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

JOEL B. BURR, JR. WM. J. COOLEY

TELEPHONE 325-1702 AREA CODE 505

August 8, 1969

Mr. Dan S. Nutter
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Tenneco Oil Company; Case No. 4186

Dear Mr. Nutter:

Forwarded herewith is the additional information you requested with respect to the above case.

Very truly yours,

BURR & COOLEY

By Fillian J. Cooley William J. Cooley

WJC: jjh Enclosures

\*\* :

.

# OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

July 30, 1969

Mr. Robert H. Graham Attorney at Law P. O. Box 1818 Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Re: Case 4186
Compulsory Pooling of the N/2
of Section 11, Township 29 North,
Range 13 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico

Dear Mr. Graham:

The carbon copy of your letter of July 29, 1969, has been given to Examiner Daniel S. Nutter and the original will be read into the record of Case 4186.

Generally pooling orders of the Commission require the operator of the well to furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner an itemized schedule of estimated well costs and that any non-consenting working interest owner who pays his share of estimated well costs shall not be liable for risk charges. However, such orders usually provide that the non-consenting working interest owner shall remain liable for supervision and operating charges.

For your information, I am enclosing a copy of a pooling order that was recently entered by the Commission.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH Attorney

GMH/esr Enclosure Docket No. 22-69 OCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)
  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

- CASE 4181: Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dualTy complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
- CASE 4182: Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applino. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
- CASE 4183: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4172: (Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
  Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause.
  seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
  Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including
  a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
- CASE 4184: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a non-in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete said well in the subject pool.

CASE 4185:

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.

CASE 4186:

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

CASE 4187:

Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight coextensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres each.

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969

Docket No. 22-69

CASE 4188: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal. Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit Fe San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High plains-Pennsylvanian Pool of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range

# BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

## ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

## BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

-2-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and railroads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas provation unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

-3-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in of ownership.

## IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the
- estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

-4-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

within 60 days following completion of the well, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share
    of reasonable well costs attributable to each
    non-consenting working interest owner who has
    not paid his share of estimated well costs
    within 30 days from the date the schedule of
    estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL

## BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

#### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

#### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

-2-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and rail-to-correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said out unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the Basin-pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11 to be should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
  - (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
  - (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
  - (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
  - (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
  - (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
    - (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

#### IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

-4-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

within 60 days following completion of the well, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share
    of reasonable well costs attributable to each
    non-consenting working interest owner who has
    not paid his share of estimated well costs
    within 30 days from the date the schedule of
    estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (2) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
  - (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby working interest, and in addition the proportionate share of authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of authorized to withhold from production the subject well, not actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL

#### BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

#### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

#### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and rail-roads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

-3-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

4.

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

#### IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

within 60 days following completion of the well, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' from production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL

## BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

## ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

## BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and rail-the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and rail-to-day, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said out unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the Basin-pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-pool, all mineral interests, which is all mineral interests, whatever t
  - (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
  - (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
  - (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
  - (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
  - (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
  - (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-- (13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

#### IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

-4-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

within 60 days following completion of the well, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Ordor No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL

## BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

#### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

#### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum-distance from homes, buildings, highways, and rail-roads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reason-able charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

#### IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

-4-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

within 60 days following completion of the well, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

## BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE-No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and railroads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

-3-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

should be authorized to withhold from profuction the proportionate share of such supervision tharge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each nonconsenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

- That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
  - (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (3) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of authorized to withhold from production the subject well, not actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests:
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

## BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

#### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

#### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

-2-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and railroads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

-3-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

-4-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) roy-the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

## BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

#### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

#### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

- of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and rail-correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 13 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well Location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have with-held from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus involved in the drilling of the well
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that receive from the operator any amount that costs exceed estimated well costs and should costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

-3-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each nonconsenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
  - (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
  - (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
  - (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
    - (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

-4-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3622

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

# BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

# ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

# BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

Now, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and rail-roads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

-3-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well: that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day wear hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

# BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and railroads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

-3-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

-4-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

# BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

-2-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and railroads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

-4-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

## BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

#### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

#### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully ad ised in the premises,

#### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

- of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides roads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect
- protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section II, Township should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be East line of said Section 11.

of That the applicant should be designated the operator

- be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have with-held from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share reasonable well costs should pay to the operator any amount that receive from the operator any amount that costs exceed estimated well costs and should costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320 acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

-4-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and clarges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd-Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said pool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg-San Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project. Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant

# EXAMINER HEARING - AUGUST 27, 1969

# CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 1.8 South, Range 35 East and to expand-said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casingtubing annulus.

## CASE 4195:

Application of Continental Oil Company for eight nonstandard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of agreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit I of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEME" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14;

### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640 acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 C/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 650 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard cas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesaid wells in any proportion.

CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37 , Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3755 which authorized, among other things, the drilling of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1950 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico

## CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Roughly and the Section 19, Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19,
  - Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, underlying the SE/4 of Section 28 dedicated to the Burleson standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson that the Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28, feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28, recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
    - Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, angle 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-1076 Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

#### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- CASE 4203: A plication of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Hümphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Oueen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

#### CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further sceks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

CASE 4205:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line,

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206:

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas

Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several waterflood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

## CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks CASE 4209: authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool,

Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5 Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6 Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6 Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12

  South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

- CASE 4181: Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
- CASE 4182: Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
- CASE 4183: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4172: (Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing)
  Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
  Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause.
  seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
  Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool. Lea County, New Mexico, including
  a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
- CASE 4184: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a non-standard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. I located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

#### (Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre provided units and well locations in either the
Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant
further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter
its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from
the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete
said well in the subject pool.

- CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.
- CASE 4186: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4187: Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight coextensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres each.

Docket No. 22-69

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969

- CASE 4188: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, salt water disposal, seeks authority to dispose in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit F 5125
- CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool tion requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of Noosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit Mexico Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks unlined surface pit located in said Unit Mexico.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to posal of water produced in conjunction with the production of noil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29. Township 12 as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into hole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

- CASE 4181: Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2 inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
- CASE 4182: Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South. Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
- CASE 4183: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4172: (Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
  Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause.
  seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
  Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including
  a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
- CASE 4184: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a non-standard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. 1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

#### (Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete said well in the subject pool.

#### CASE 4185:

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.

### CASE 4186:

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

#### CASE 4187:

Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight coextensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres each.

CASE 4188: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, salt water disposal, seeks authority to dispose in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit F 5125

CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool tion requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center drilling of a Well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, New Mexico.

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico.

  Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12

  South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

- CASE 4181: Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
- CASE 4182: Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
- CASE 4183: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4172: (Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
  Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause.
  seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
  Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including
  a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
- CASE 4184: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a non-standard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. 1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete said well in the subject pool.

- CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.
- CASE 4186: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4187: Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight coextensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres each.

Docket No. 22-69

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969

CASE 4188: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit F of Section 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Docket No. 22-69 DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)
  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

-3-CASE 4181:

Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion Application of J. R. Ruber Corporation for a quar completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section

12 mounching 15 couth pages 24 Fact Ton Country

12 mounching 15 couth pages 24 Fact Ton Country

13 mounching 15 couth pages 24 Fact Ton Country

14 mounching 15 couth pages 24 Fact Ton Country

15 mounching 15 couth pages 24 Fact Ton Country

16 mounching 15 couth pages 24 Fact Ton Country

17 mounching 15 court Ton Country

18 mounching 15 court Ton Country

19 mounching 15 court Ton Country

19 mounching 15 court Ton Country

10 mounching 15 court Ton Country

10 mounching 15 court Ton Country

11 mounching 15 court Ton Country

12 mounching 15 court Ton Country

13 mounching 15 court Ton Country

14 mounching 15 court Ton Country

15 mounching 15 court Ton Country

16 mounching 15 court Ton Country

17 mounching 15 court Ton Country

18 mounching 15 court Ton Country

19 mounching 15 countr 100 Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to normit the production of oil from the in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the In such a manner as to permit the production of our from the Morton-Wolfcamp pool and the disposal of produced salt Water through the offor V A 1/2 inch casing annulus into the morton-wollcamp root and the disposal of produced sale water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus in the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.

CASE 4182:

\$ 3

Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Appliorder No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Are order in the above-etuled cause cooks an exception to Order cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal NO. K-3221, as amended, which of our promptes the disposal on of water produced in conjunction with the production of page. Change and posserely of water produced in conjunction with the production of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, the for certain of Counties, New Mexico, Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Logo Hills Field Wells logated in Twite T and D counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P applicant's Loco Hills Fleid wells located in Units 1 and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section A Township 19 Court Range 30 Factor 17 and Unit F of Section A Township 19 Court Range 30 Factor 19 and Unit F of Section 19 Court Range 30 Factor 19 Court Range 30 Fact or Section 20, Township 1, South, Range 30 Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 Section 17 and Unit F of Section 36 Mormahin 17 South Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Surface nits in the vicinity of eaid wells surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.

CASE 4183:

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above etylod cause species approved of the Coder Doint Unit Area styled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar point Unit Area Styled cause, seeks approval of the cedar Point unit Area lands comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands of State and Federal lands and Fact Chause County New Mexico. comprising 3,120 acres, more or less, or state and rederal lands of Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

CASE 4172:

(Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing)
Application of Dennacil United Too for enegial not Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules, Application New Mexico npplication of energial nool rules, applicant, in the above-styled cause.

Lea County, New Mexico.

Seeks the promulgation of energial nool rules for the neglial nool rules. seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East Seeks the promurgation of special pool rules for the mast including Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for an-agre oil promation unite

a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.

CASE 4184: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new therefor and a nonstandard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause special rules the greation of a now in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new pannerly and all noof for its collapses. Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No.
1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 2 pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagner "8" State Well No.

1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, Liocated in the NW/4 NW/4 or Section 8, Township 1, South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation (Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete said well in the subject pool.

- CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.
- CASE 4186: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4187: Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight coextensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres each.

- CASE 4188: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit F 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 locate
  - CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool to requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range

Docket No. 22-69
OCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12

  South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

-3-

- Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section CASE 4181: 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
  - Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal CASE 4182: of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
    - Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico. CASE 4183:
    - (Continued from the July 23, 1969 Examiner Hearing) Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause. seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including CASE 4172: a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
    - Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a nonstandard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new CASE 4184: Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. 1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, Range/34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation C 38

(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from its South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete said well in the subject pool.

- CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the located 660 feet from the promulgation of special rules county, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules county, New Mexico, and for the promulgation units and therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and therefor including a provision for Southeast quarter of well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.
  - CASE 4186: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 west, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated west, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location of seet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
  - CASE 4187: Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, Administrative Order NWU-341 and County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and 19, Township 32 North, in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight commend said orders in such a manner as to esta

Docket No. 22-69

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969

CASE 4188: Application of Coastal S ates Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit F of Section 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Docket No. 22-69
Docket: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg—Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County. New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)
  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

- CASE 4181: Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
- CASE 4182: Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
- CASE 4183: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4172: (Continued from the July 23, 1969 Examiner Hearing)
  Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
  Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause
  seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
  Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including
  a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
- CASE 4184: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a non-standard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. l located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

Docket No. 22-69

(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the
Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant
further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to either
its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from
the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete

- CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

  Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of CASE 4186.
- CASE 4186: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision ment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4187: Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, Cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order No. R-2046, Commission Order No. R-2046, Which orders established amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Provation units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to extensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas provation units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, extensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas provation units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to CASE 4188: 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit F of Section 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the CASE 4189: drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range

34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Docket No. 22-69
CKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)
  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12
  South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

-3-

- Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, CASE 4181: in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and Possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
  - Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Application of Franklin, Aston & Fall, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Application to Order cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt CASE 4182: Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29

    Rast, Eddy County New Mexico Dienogal Would be into unlike East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
    - Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in mormahin 15 courts. Dance 20 Page Charge Courts. in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico. CASE 4183:
    - (Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing) Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause. seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including CASE 4172: a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
      - Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a nonstandard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new In the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new No. pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. remnsyrvanian oil pool for its Gallagner "8" State Well No.
        1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, CASE 4184: Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

Docket No. 22-69

(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the
Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant
its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from
said well in the subject pool.

- CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

  Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of CASE 4186.
- CASE 4186: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order peoling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision ment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4187: Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order No. R-2046, which orders established, in Sections 7 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, extensive Mesaverde and Dakota Gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, extensive Mesaverde and Dakota Gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 38, and 19, Township 32 North, extensive Mesaverde and Dakota Gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres

CASE 4188: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit For Section 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Docket No. 22-69

# DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12

  South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

- CASE 4181: Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
- CASE 4182: Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
- CASE 4183: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4172: (Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
  Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
  Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
- CASE 4184: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a non-standard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "3" State Well No. 1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete said well in the subject pool.

- CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.
- CASE 4186: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4187: Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight coextensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres each.

Docket No. 22-69

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969

- CASE 4188: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit Formation of Section 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-of Section 33, Township 9 South, New Mexico.
- CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool tion requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section New Mexico.

Docket No. 22-69
OCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12

  South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

- CASE 4181: Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal. Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
- CASE 4182: Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
- CASE 4183: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4172: (Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
  Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause
  seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
  Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including
  a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
- CASE 4184: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a non-standard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. 1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8. Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete said well in the subject pool.

- CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.
- CASE 4186: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4187: Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight coextensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres each.

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969

CASE 4189: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit F of Section 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4189:

Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Docket No. 72-69

# DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

- Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to CASE 4179: Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
  - Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to CASE 4180: Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
    - (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing) Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobbs CASE 4167: "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

- CASE 4181: Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
- CASE 4182: Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
- CASE 4183: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corpóration for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4172: (Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
  Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
  seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
  Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including
  a provision for 80-acre oil progation units.
- CASE 4184: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a non-standard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. I located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969

Docket No. 22-69

(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete said well in the subject pool.

- CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.
- CASE 4186: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4187: Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight coextensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres each.

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969

CASE 4188: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, not be salt water disposal salt water into the Lower San Andres formation of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres 5025 feet to interval from approximately 5025 feet to in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to interval from approximately 502

CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool tion requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, New Mexico.

# DOCKET. EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4179: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
- CASE 4180: Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
- CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)
  Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobrs "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12
  South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

Examiner Hearing August 6, 1969

- CASE 4181: Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8  $5/8 \times 4$  1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
  - Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order CASE 4182: No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
    - Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands CASE 4183: in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
    - (Continued from the July 23, 1969 Examiner Hearing) Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause. CASE 4172: seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
      - Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a nonstandard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, CASE 4184: in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. 1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete said well in the subject pool.

- CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.
- CASE 4186: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4187: Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight coextensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres each.

Docket No. 22-69

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit F of Section 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Docket No. 22-69

# DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 6, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

- Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to CASE 4179: Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.
  - Application of Union Oil Company of California for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to CASE 4180: Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Said exception would be for applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31, Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on the subject leases.
    - CASE 4167: (Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing) Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobks "Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the East Hightower-Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the openhole interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.

- CASE 4181: Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.
- CASE 4182: Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Units I and P of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.
- CASE 4183: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4172: (Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing)

  Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
  Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause.

  seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
  Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including
  a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
- CASE 4184: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a non-standard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No. I located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969 -3-

Docket No. 22-69

(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter its Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete said well in the subject pool.

- CASE 4185:
- Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section.
- CASE 4186:
- Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4187:
- Application of Aztec Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established, respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight coextensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres each.

Docket No. 22-69

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969

CASE 4188: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to 5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit F of Section 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4189: Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

# BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNOR-THODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

#### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 4th day of September, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

### FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill a well at said location in the N/2 of said Section 11 to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

-2-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (5) That the proposed location is within the city limits of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides the maximum distance from homes, buildings, highways, and railroads, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of said Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.
- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
- (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (12) That \$50.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator

-3-CASE No. 4186 Ordor No. R-3822

should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

### IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
- (2) That Tenneco Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objected

within 60 days following completion of the well, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$50.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withher from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-5-CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL

DOCKET No. 24-69

## DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said yool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg-San Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project, Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant

# CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into tubing annulus.

CASE 4195: Application of Continental Oil Company for eight nonstandard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage

to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit T of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14,

# CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesail wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37 , Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3755 which authorized, among other things, the crilling of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1950 feet from the West line of Section 33, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County New Mexico

# CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately maintenance injection well.
- CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, well.

  CASE 4200.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well.

### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- CASE 4203: A lication of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant; in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

## CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

CASE 4205: Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206: Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

# CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line

to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

# CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for Compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several water-flood projects, Eddy County, New Maximus. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

# CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209:

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5
Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6
Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6
Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - GIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd-Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said yool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg—San Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo-Pressure Maintenance Project, Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant

# CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casingtubing annulus.

CASE 4195: Application of Continental Oil Company for eight nonstandard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont

Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit T of said Section 14;

A 240-acre-non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU' Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14;

# CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre existing non-standard gas proration units Fand Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Pool, Lea County, New Mexico

CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37°, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, to Order No. R-375°, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-375° which authorized, among other things, the No. R-375° which authorized are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which authorized are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are all location 1980° feet from the No. R-375° which are al

#### CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassification of said salt water disposal well to a pressure maintenance injection well.
- CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.

  Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well.

#### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- CASE 4233: A plication of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

## CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township.
25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby
additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox
additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox
locations may be approved for said project administralocations may be approved for said project.

CASE 4205:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico. Order No. R-2807, McKinley Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, which order authorized whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete at unorthodox locations, as may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206:

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Take-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several waterflood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

#### CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209:

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Runge 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5
Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6
Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6
Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

# DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNÉSDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, disposal in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose in the produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to the Post Well No. 3 located 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "An" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range Seast, adjacent to the Todd-Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
  - CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico, unorthodox jas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 thodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, of Rule 2 of the special rules for said pool.
    - CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well tion (conventional) of Section 29, Township 18 South, No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in the Hobbs (Grayburg-to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg-to permit the production of the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
    - CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, ment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, new Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips special rules regulating the operation. Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project, Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant

#### CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casing—tubing annulus.

CASE 4195: Application of Continental Oil Company for eight non-standard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit 1 of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMÚ" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMO" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit 1 of said Section 14;

#### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 38, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 550 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

unit from either of the aforesaid wells in any proportion.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Contany for an amendment to Order No. R-37 , Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3755 which authorized, among other things, the drilling of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

#### CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassifica-

maintenance injection well.

CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

tion of said salt water disposal well to a pressure

CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well.

#### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- CASE 2233: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations. Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

#### CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix-Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

CASE 4205:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line,

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206:

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section

35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several waterflood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

### CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209: Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers projects by the injection, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5 page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6 Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6 Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said vool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg-San Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project, Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant

## CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into tubing annulus.

#### CASE 4195:

Application of Continental Oil Company for eight non-standard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit I of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14,

#### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24; to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesail wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Contant for an amendment to Order No. R-37%, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3756 which authorized, among other things, the drilling of a water injection well in the Forest Domanue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

#### CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassification of said salt water disposal well to a pressure maintenance injection well.
- CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of changes for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well.

#### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- CASE 4203: A plication of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lew County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

150

#### CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

CASE 4205: Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206: Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at

an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Make-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several water-flood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

#### CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209: Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

> Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5 Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6 Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6 Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "An" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd-Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said yool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg San Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project, Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant

#### CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casingtubing annulus.

#### CASE 4195:

Application of Continental Oil Company for eight non-standard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit I of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEME" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14;

#### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24,

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesail wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37%, Eddy County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3756 which authorized, among other things, the orilling of a water injection well in the Porest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County New Mexico

#### CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassification of said salt water disposal well to a pressure maintenance injection well.
- CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of caudal operating costs, and the establishment of changes for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Sas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well.

#### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alovestyled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- <u>CASE #203:</u> A plication of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

#### CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

#### CASE 4205:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line,

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

#### CASE 4206:

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

case 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several waterflood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute EXAMINER HEARING - August 27, 1969

DOCKET No. 24-69

### CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209: Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool,

Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5 Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6 Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6 Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

# DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt-water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, dispose in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose in the produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to the perforated interval from approximately No. 3 located 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "An" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range Seast, adjacent to the Todd Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
  - CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico, unorthodox jas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 thodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 Scuth, feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 Scuth, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said pool.
    - CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well tion (conventional) of Section 29, Township 18 South, No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg to permit the production of the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
      - CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, ment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips special rules regulating the Operation of t

#### CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17
South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34
Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casingtubing annulus.

CASE 4195: Application of Continental Oil Company for eight non-standard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit I of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A\_640-acre\_non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14,

#### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 550 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesail wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37%, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3756 which authorized, among other things, the criliting of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1650 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico

#### CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant new seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassification of said salt water disposal well to a pressure maintenance injection well.
- Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well.

### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 --

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alovement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alovement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alovement, Styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, Oueen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea county, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
  - CASE 2203: A clication of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
  - CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

#### CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

CASE 4205:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line:

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206:

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several waterflood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute -8-EXAMINER HEARING - August 27, 1969

DOCKET No. 24-69

### CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209:

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5
Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6
Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6
Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

8

DOCKET No. 24-69

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROCM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd-Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said yool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 10 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg-San Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project, Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant

# CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 south, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 south, Range 35 East and to expand said ship 18 south, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 an

#### CASE 4195:

Application of Continental Oil Company for eight non-standard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont tion units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit I of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14;

#### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 550 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County. New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesail wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37%, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3755 which authorized, among other things, the drilling of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

## CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassificamaintenance injection well.
- CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-& Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, well.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well,

#### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- CASE 4203: A plication of Moril Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

#### CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

CASE 4205:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206:

o.cd

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several waterflood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

#### CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209:

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5 Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6 Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6 Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROCM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said pool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg—San Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project, Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant

#### CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casingtubing annulus.

#### CASE 4195:

Application of Continental Oil Company for eight non-standard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit 1 of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14;

-3-EXAMINER HEARING - AUGUST 27, 1969

## CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4. S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24; to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County. New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesail wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37%, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3755 which authorized, among other things, the More and Thing of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico

#### CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassification of said salt water disposal well to a pressure maintenance injection well.
- CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, 12 ated 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well,

#### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- CASE 4203: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

## CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South; Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

CASE 4205: Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206: Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several water-flood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

DOCKET\_No.\_24-69

#### CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209: Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5
Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6
Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6
Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

DOCKET No. 24-69

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd-Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said yool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg-San Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project, Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant

#### CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casingtubing annulus.

#### CASE 4195:

Application of Continental Oil Company for eight nonstandard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit 1 of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14;

#### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 560 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesail wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37 , Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3755 which authorized, among other things, the drilling of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

#### CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassification of said salt water disposal well to a pressure maintenance injection well.
- CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well.

EXAMINER HEARING - AUGUST 27, 1969

# CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for

- Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agree. ment, Lea County: New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, CASE 4201: 22, and 23, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- Application of Mobil Wil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood projection ect in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injec-CASE 4202: tion of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, Few Mexico. Applicant further seeks a rocedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
  - A plication of Moril Oil Corporation for a unit agree ment, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range CASE 4203: 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
    - Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood oroject and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of CASE 4204: water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

#### CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

CASE 4205: Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

> Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

> Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206: Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several water-flood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

#### CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209: Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

> Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5 Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6 Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6 Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROCM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner; or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd-Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said pool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg-San Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project. Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant

#### CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casingtubing annulus.

CASE 4195:

Application of Continental Oil Company for eight nonstandard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit I of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A-640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well-No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14;

#### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4; S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24; to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre nonestandard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 550 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesaid wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37%, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3756 which authorized, among other things, the drilling of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

#### CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassification of said salt water disposal well to a pressure maintenance injection well.
- CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of changes for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well,

# CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Oueen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled eater in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection approved for said project administratively.
- CASE 4203: A Dication of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agramment, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled ect in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

#### CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.

CASE 4205:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox location. in Section 36. Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line,

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4206:

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

#### CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207: Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

#### CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208: Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several water-flood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

#### CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209: Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5 Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6 Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6 Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

DOCKET No. 24-69

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said pool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg-San-Andres) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project, Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant

## CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casingtubing annulus.

CASE 4195:

Application of Continental Oil Company for eight non-standard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acting to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit T of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14;

#### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 58, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 19. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesail wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37%, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3755 which authorized, among other things, the drilling of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

# CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant new seeks authority to locate said well at an inorthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassificamaintenance injection well.
- CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmar Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non- & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, well.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order underlying all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well,

#### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29.—Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styleo cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- CASE (42.)3: A plication of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humphrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

EXAMINER HEARING - AUGUST 27, 1969

# CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administra-

## CASE 4205:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of tively. Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line,

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved adminis-

## CASE 4206:

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea tratively. County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

# CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

CASE 4207:

Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township lool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

# CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the ment of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969.

CASE 4208:

Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several waterflood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute EXAMINER HEARING - August 27, 1969

# CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209: Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5 Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6 Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit J - Section 6 Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

#### DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 4191: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet to 4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 36 East, adjacent to the Todd Lower San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4192: Application of Southwest Production Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com" Well No. 2 at an uncr-thodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions of Rule 2 of the special rules for said pool.
- CASE 4193: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well No. 33 located in Unit D of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Hobbs (Grayburg-San Andrès) Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
- CASE 4194: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amendment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established special rules regulating the operation of the Phillips Petroleum Company Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project. Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant

#### CASE 4194 - Continued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additional wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East and to expand said project area to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 33 and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34 Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further seeks authority to dually complete all gas injection wells in the project in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the lower section of the Abo Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into the upper section of the Abo Reef through the casingtubing annulus.

CASE 4195:

Application of Continental Oil Company for eight non-standard gas proration units and a non-standard gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of acreage to establish the eight following non-standard gas proration units in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit 1 of said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G of said Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 65, located in Unit L of said Section 26;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 of Section 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 66, located in Unit L of said Section 14;

#### CASE 4195 - Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4. S/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67, located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of Section 24; to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 38, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of said Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of Section 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard location 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 22.

- CASE 4196: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three existing non-standard gas proration units into one 360-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 16, located in Units F and K, respectively, of said Section 18. Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesaid wells in any proportion.
- CASE 4197: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-37%, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3756 which authorized, among other things, the drilling of a water injection well in the Forest Donahue Waterflood Project area at a location 1980 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County New Mexico

#### CASE 4197 - Continued from Page 3 -

Applicant now seeks authority to locate said well at an uncrthodox location 1980 feet from the North line and 1450 feet from the West line of said Section 35 in the Forest (San Andres) Pool.

- CASE 4198: Application of Continental Oil Company for amendment of Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize its Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, to dispose of salt water into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255 feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations in the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately 3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassification of said salt water disposal well to a pressure maintenance injection well.
- CASE 4199: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson & Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of changes for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4200: Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 Scuth, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well,

#### CASE 4200 - Continued from Page 4 -

to be recompleted, located 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line of said Section 29. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4201: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the alove-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 1202: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its anglie-Mattix Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 17 vils at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Townshi 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administratively.
- CASE 4203: A plication of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Humphrey Queen Unit Area comprising 751 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 4204: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood project and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Humbhrey Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen sand through 11 wells at orthodox

# CASE 4204 - Continued from Page 5 -

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be approved for said project administra-

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority CASE 4205: to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool in its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, said wells to be located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South line and 2350 feet from the East line.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells at unorthodox locations, as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection pattern, may be approved adminis-

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at CASE 4206: an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and 2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19

# CASE 4206 - Continued from Page 6 -

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R. 2538, which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to establish a procedure whereby additional producing wells at unorthodox infill locations in the aforesaid project area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

### CASE 4207:

Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL-LEA, Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Rule 104 C II to permit the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Jake-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 35 to be dedicated to the well.

# CASE 4186: (Readvertised)

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment. of charges for supervision of said well. In the absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon the record entered in the subject one August 6, 1969.

### CASE 4208:

Application of John A. Yates of Artesia for several waterflood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute

## CASE 4208 - Continued from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 and his Caroline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28, both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4209:

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for several pressure maintenance projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute several pressure maintenance projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5
Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6
Page & Yates Well No. 7 - Unit B - Section 6
Lillie Yates Well No. 2 - Unit B - Section 7

LAW OFFICES OF
PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM
116-116 SOUTH COMMERCIAL
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO 87401

JOHN R. PHILLIPS, JR. ROBERT H. GRAHAM

July 29, 1969

P. O. BOX 1813 TELEPHONE 325-1755 AREA CODE 505

#### Return Receipt Requested

Mr. George Hatch Attorney at Law Oil Conservation Commission Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Hatch:

This letter has reference to Case No. 4186, an application of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory pooling of the North Half of Section Eleven (11), Township Twenty-Nine (29) North Range Thirteen (13) West, San Juan County, New Mexico. My wife and I own certain fee interests in said North half of Section Eleven (11). We received notice by mail on July 26, 1969 of the hearing to be held on August 6, 1969. Due to a heavy trial schedule during the week of August 6th it will be impossible for me to attend the hearing in Santa Fe.

It is our present position that we desire to enter into this communitization as working interest owners, paying our share of the cost in advance in accordance with the provisions of Section 65-3-14 N.M.S.A. (1953 Comp.). At this time it is our position that we do not desire to have 7/8ths of our share of the production subjected to risk factors, operating costs and supervision costs.

I am enclosing herewith a carbon copy of this letter which I request that you forward to examiner Daniel S. Netter for his information and consideration.

It is my understanding that this application by Tenneco is for pooling the DAKOTA formation only.

Since it will be impossible for me to be in Santa Fe on August 6th due to prior committments I will appreciate your immediate response to this letter.

Very truly yours,

Robert H. Graham

RHG: mao
Enc. carbon copy of this letter

UNLEASED INTERESTS
NORTH HALL SECTION 11, TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST N.M.P. M.
SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Pract		- "美"	SC#ON.	·		Dartiefration		
Number	Gwnor	arets,	Gross	Net		in Unit %	Remarks	
1-7	A. J. Montgomery and Mary M. Montgomery, H &	и % н	0.444	0.444		.001388		
2-6	G. P. Stegall and Beatrice Stegall, H &	M	0.249	0,249		.000778		
2-2	B. J. Warren and Freddie, B. Warren, H & W	W	0.249	0.249		.000778		
2-16	Roy C. Hays and Cora B. Hays, H & W		0.085	0.085		.000266		
2-23	Jack Campbell and Flowa Campbell, H & W		0.215	0,215		.000672	-	
2-35	Daniel V. Moore and Claudia M. Moore, H & W	wa	0.215	0,215		.000672		
2-41	Phil W. Foutz		0,215	0,215		.000672		:
(人)	Robert A. Zogg and Katrino B. Zogg, H & W	W	0.359	0.359	•	.001122		
2-47	C. C. McCullough and Deama McCullough, H & W	и с и	0.215	0.215	•	.000672		
2-56	George Maxey and Joyce Maxey, H & W		179.0	0,671		.002007		
ر د د	Ed Balfanz		10,634	3,544		.011075	· · · · <b>&lt;</b>	•
ج. در	Storling Childers		10.634	3,545		.011078	BE	
3-1	S. R. Smith	Ţ,	10.634	3,545		870110.		
3-4	William G. Ryals and Julieto V. Ryals, H & W	мзн	0.390	0.390	5	612100.		/
3-5	Paul D. Berhost and Jeanne Borhost, H &	W	0.241	0.241	<u>.</u>	.000753	V. V.	1
3-6	Wayne B. Smith and Mary E. Smith, H & W		0.233	0,233		.000728		
3-34	Alan R. Knight and Mildred T. Knight, H & W	& W	0.179	0.179	•	.000559		
3-40	Raymond M. Harris and Cathorino S. Harris, H	1s, H & W	0.179	0,179		.000559	16	
3-41	Darrol L. Holloway and Dorothy Holloway, H &	у, н & ч	0.179	0.179		.000559		`
,								· /

?
93

ract	- County	Acros	S.S.	,*\$		Farticipation		- 6 m C	3	
CORPORA	Tours	N CAD	Ne.t			2 n. On. C. /o		Relliatres	21	
-56	Julian B. Barber, Jr. and Dovothy F. Barber, H & W	0.172	0.172	•		.000538				
-81	Wilson H. Walker and Blanche B. Walter, H & W	0.321	0,321			.001004	· .		. •	
-92	George Carrison	0,179	0,179	* .		,000559	. 1	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
-108	Pat W. Loyd and Sydney J. Loyd, H & W	0.294	0.294			•10000.			• .	
-119	The Tabernacle Baptisi Church, Inc. of Barmington	0.179	0,179	erec all		.000559		-	( ) (6 )	
-124	W. A. Riloy and Hyacinta Riley	0,179	0,179			.000559				
-131	W. A. Hutson and Doris F. Hutson, H & W	0,179	0,179		۲ د د د	. 000559			S. J.	
-138	James E. Stevens and Athene N. Stemens, H & W	0,285	0,285	₹		168000.				
-178	Robert H. Graham and O. Roberta Graham, H & W	0.272	0.272			.000850		.:		
-189	A. J. Potors and Dortha K. Peters, H & W.	0.200	0.200			.000625	-			
-130	Joseph E. Kregor, a stagle man	0.272	0.272			000850			 	
861-1	The Secretary of Housing and Urban Development	0.286	0.286			,000894	-	•	m, yi	
-205	Exed M. Bixlor and Mary Jeane Bixlor, H & W.	0.139	0.189			.000591				/
-210	Denis A. Hahn and Wondy J. Wann, H &-W	0.330	0,330	\$ . "	a a	.001031	3 4		• .	
-219	Loo E. Vallegos and Macilda Vallegos, H & W	0.204	0.204		¥-1	.000638				
-227	Joseph E. Costollo and Ann S. Costello, H & W	0.307	0.307			.000959				
-240	Joe Domingo and Lille Domingo, H & W	0.206	0,206			.000844				
က	Desert Lands Company, a New Mexico Corporation	0,171	0,171			.000534		÷7>	ž.	
۳.	Arthe M. Marra and Elizabeth Jean Marra, H & W	0.660	0.660		X .	.002003			į	
-15	George M. Locke and Jesse Estelle Locke, H & W	0,255	0,255			767000.			- 	
(2) 123	Icon M. McDantel, and Roso McDantel, H & W	0.209	0.209			,000653		. (1) <b>5</b> 1	eren God	

	•
_	٠
٠.	٠.
٣	)
- 0	,
•	٩
Ç	,
-	
•	5
ĸ	
_	•
	Dage 3)

.000781

# HEW MEXICO OIL CONFERVATION COMMISSION WELL LOCATION AND ACERAGE BEDICATION PLAT

	COMPANY	, <del>-</del> =		l easi	-			Well No.
nit Letter	Section :	Counsi			rge	County		on to the contract of the cont
H ctual Factore La			29 North		13 West		San Juan	e Printerio i Nadropola narrono e sergeros aposestanos y an se
2250	feet from th	e No	rth line	ond 600		feet from th	e Wast	line.
round Level Elev.	Produci	ng formation	······································	Poc	etra transfer i la compre de podencia. Si t	***************************************		ated Avereoge:
61+	. [		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			*********		Acres
1. Outline the	e ocerage dedi	cated to the	sucject well	by colored	pericil or ho	chure mork	s on the plat below.	
	on one lease						·	both as to working
3. If more the by communiti	an one lease ( zation, unitiza	of different ation, force-	ownership is pooling, etc?	dedicated	to the well,	have the	interests of all owner	rs been consolidated
1 Yes 1	) No	ir answer	is "yes." tvn	e of conso	lidation		******************************	y 1.3
IT Onswer is "	no," list the a	wners and tr	act descript	ions which	have actua	lly consolid	lated. (Use reverse	side of this form if
4,					***************************************	PT I - PP College - property results	restricted concessions and confidences are a	nóm a korrhadi Ed o ave fra é bas a nas pos en su populga un lu
coofina or ost izō önámaple i	will be assigned	d to the well	until all inte	erests have	been consc	d) beschild	y communitization,	unitization, forced
	retwise/ or uni	ni u non star	xxx unit, e	unanoring.	Such Interes	ite has bee	n approved by the C	ommission.
							CERTIF	ICATION
	×.				e.		I harsby contify the	t the Information contains
*.					* *			cuplete to the best of a
		7	·	1			knowledge and ballet.	
			<b>\$</b>			-286		
h +		d l-	- +	+->	<b>₹</b>   ,	DA AM	Atana	
	T -	1 ' (			1 ~ ^	K.H.	Name .	
			1		Da Da	Pa Er	Name	
			1			ail is	Position	
						it in its	Position	
					09	in the		
		† 1	- + -		00	de la las	Position	
		1	 		2600:		Position Company	
		Sep. 1	 		2600	Pet	Position Company Date	
		8es. 1	**************************************		2600		Position  Company  Date	the well becation down
		8es. 1	**************************************	NEW	2600	Pet	Position  Company  Date  Position	
		Seg. 1	OF	NEW	2600	Ciet Bitton	Position  Company  Date  I hereby certify that this plat was ploited surveys souds by one of	from field notes of actual under my experition, we
		8es. 1	OF	NEW	500	Ciet Bitton	Position  Company  Date  I hereby certify it of this plat was ploited issurers souds by see or that the seem is tree as	from field notes of actual under my supervision, wa
		Ses. 1	of the second	1	500	Ciet Bitton	Position  Company  Date  I hereby certify that this plat was ploited surveys souds by one of	from field notes of actual under my supervision, wa
		800. 1	of the second	CRNUT	500	Ciet Bitton	Position  Company  Date  I hereby certify it of this plat was ployted is surveys souds by use or that the sear is tree as knowledge and belief.	the well location shown o from field notes of octuo under my supervision, un id correct to the best of m
		8es. 1	N. N	CRITED OF	500	Ciet Bitton	Position  Company  Date  I hereby certify it of this plat was ploited issurers souds by see or that the seem is tree as	from field notes of actual under my supervision, wa
		Ses. 1	N. N	CRNUT	500	Ciet Bitton	Position  Company  Date  I hereby certify that this plat was ployted surveys souds by use as that the seems is tree as knowledge and belief.  5 May 1967	from field notes of actual under my supervision, wa
		8es. 1	N. N	CRITED OF	500	Ciet Bitton	Position  Company  Date  I hereby certify that this plat was ploited surveys made by use or that the sear is true as knowledge and belief.  5 May 1967  Date Surveys  Registered Transmissional	from field notes of actual under my experition, we
		Seg. 1	N. N	CRITED OF	500	Ciet Bitton	Position  Company  Date  I hereby certify that this plat was ploited surveys made by use or that the sear is true as knowledge and belief.  5 May 1967  Date Surveys  Registered Transmissional and/or Land Surveyor	from field notes of actes under my expercision, we all correct to the best of m
	ngineering		The state of the s	COSE 1	500	Ciet Bitton	Position  Company  Date  I hereby certify that this plat was ploited surveys made by use or that the sear is true as knowledge and belief.  5 May 1967  Date Surveys  Registered Transmissional	from field notes of active under my seperchion, un id correct to the best of a  under my seperchion, un id correct to the best of a  under my interest

#### TEHNECO OIL COMMIY

### DETAILED ESTIMATE FOR AUTHORITY FOR EXPENDITURE

ROJECT IRVIN CON. NO. 1	SE/4 NE/4 Se	-11-29N-13U
DRILL AND COMPLETE		
ESTIMATE T.D. 6075'	•*	
ITEM	COMPLETED COST	DRY HOLE COST
RILLING COST		
Roads and Location	1,500	1,500
Fuel, Comp. Rig, Boilers, etc.		
Hauling, Move in, etc. Contract Drilling	19,750	19,750
Daywork with Drill Pipe		
Daywork without Drill Pipe		
Completion Unit		
Bits		
Rentals, Down Hole and Surface Mud	7.000	4,000
Chemicals and Additives	4,000	4,000
Liquid Mud and Brines		
Air Compressor Rental, etc.	<del></del>	
District Expense	150	150
Contingencies		
Cementing, Surface & Intermedia	te 1,000	1,000 26,400
otal Drilling Cost	26,400	28,400
ORMATION EVALUATION	•	•
Rig Time	800	800
Coring		
Drill Stem Testing	and the second s	
Well-Surveys		
logging	2,500	2,500
Contingencies Otal Formation Evaluation Cost	3,300	3,300
	3,000	
OMPLETION COSTS		7.4
Rig Time	4,300	P&A 1,000
	43	
Rentals and Labor	1.000	
Rentals and Labor Perforating	1,000	
Rentals and Labor	1,000 10,000 500	
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking	10,000 500	
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment	10,000	
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline	10,000 500 6,000	
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies	10,000 500 6,000 2,000	
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies	10,000 500 6,000	1,000
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies	10,000 500 6,000 2,000	
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Potal Intangible Cost	10,000 500 6,000 2,000	
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Potal Intangible Cost Conductor Pipe	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800	1,000
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Potal Intangible Cost Conductor Pipe Surface	10,000 500 6,000 2,000	
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Cotal Intangible Cost Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800	1,000
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Cotal Intangible Cost Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450	1,000
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Pangible Cost Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450 5,160	1,000
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Cotal Intangible Cost Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450	1,000
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Cotal Intangible Cost Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing Well Heads	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450 5,160	1,000
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Cotal Intangible Cost Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing Well Heads Rods Pumping Unit Engine	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450 5,160 2,100	1,000
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Cotal Intangible Cost  Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing Well Heads Rods Pumping Unit Engire Miscelleneous	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450 5,160 2,100	975
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Cotal Intangible Cost Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing Well Heads Rods Pumping Unit Engine	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450 5,160 2,100	1,000
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Cotal Intangible Cost  Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing Well Heads Rods Pumping Unit Engire Miscelleneous	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450 5,160 2,100	975
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Cotal Intangible Cost  Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing Well Heads Rods Pumping Unit Engine Miscellaneous Potal Tangible Cost	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450 5,160 2,100	975
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Panguage Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing Well Heads Rods Pumping Unit Engine Miscellaneous Potal Tangible Cost  LEASE EQUIPMENT Flow Lines Separator or Production Unit	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 9,450 5,160 2,100 200 17,885	975
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Potal Intangible Cost  Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing Well Heads Rods Pumping Unit Engire Miscellaneous Potal Tangible Cost  LEASE EQUIPMENT Flow Lines Separator or Production Unit Easter Treater	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450 5,160 2,100 17,885	975
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Potal Intangible Cost  Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing Well Heads Rods Pumping Unit Engire Miscellaneous Potal Tangible Cost  LEASE EQUIPMENT Flow Lines Separator or Production Unit Feater Treater Tanks	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450 5,160 2,100 17,885	975
Rentals and Labor Perforating Acidizing and Frac Packers, BP, etc. Trucking Cement and Equipment Wireline Contingencies Potal Completion Cost Potal Intangible Cost  Conductor Pipe Surface Intermediate Production Tubing Well Heads Rods Pumping Unit Engire Miscellaneous Potal Tangible Cost  LEASE EQUIPMENT Flow Lines Separator or Production Unit Easter Treater	10,000 500 6,000 2,000 23,800 975 9,450 5,160 2,100 17,885	975

#### BURR & COOLEY

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW SUITE 152 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDING FARMINETON, NEW MEXICO 87401

JOEL B. BURR, JR. WM. J. COOLEY

TELEPHONE 325-1702 PAREA CODE 505

July 7, 1969

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. George Hatch

Gentlemen:

Forwarded herewith is the Application of Tenneco Oil Company for an unorthodox well location in the Basin-Dakota gas pool in San Juan County, New Mexico.

As you will note, the proposed well will be located on a unit comprising the North Half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, N.M.P.M., with respect to which Tenneco Oil Company has previously submitted to you an Application for forced pooling. In view of the interdependence of these two applications, you are hereby requested to consolidate them for purposes of hearing and order.

Very truly yours,

BURR & COOLEY

liliam J. Cooley

WJC: jjh Enclosures

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR AN
UNORTHODOX WELL LOCATION IN THE
BASIN-DAKOTA POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

CASE NO. 4/86

2

### APPLICATION

COMES NOW TENNECO OIL COMPANY, by and through its attorneys,
BURR & COOLEY, 152 Petroleum Center Building, Farmington, New
Mexico, and hereby makes application to the Commission for an unorthodox well location in the Basin-Dakota gas pool, more particularly described as follows:

- 1. Applicant proposes to form a drilling and proration unit in the Basin-Dakota gas pool comprising the North Half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, N.M.P.M., San Juan County, New Mexico.
- 2. That all of the above described unit lies within the limits of the City of Farmington, New Mexico, with the exception of a small tract lying south and east of the Denver and Rio Grande Western Railroad Company right-of-way.
- 3. That the portion of said unit which lies within the limits of the City of Farmington, New Mexico, is developed either through railroads, highways, streets, commercial properties or residential dwellings to the extent that it is neither practical nor feasible to drill the proposed well thereon.
- 4. That due to the above-referred development, as well as the location of the Animas River on the south and west side of the unit,

at a point 2250 feet from the north line and 600 feet from the east line of said Section 11.

That Pioneer Production Company is the operator of a Dakota gas well in the South Half of said Section 11, and that Pan American Petroleum Corporation is the operator of a Dakota gas well in the West Half of Section 12, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, N.M.P.M., which wells, together with other Dakota gas wells in the immediate vicinity, are now and will continue to drain the proposed unit comprising the North Half of said Section 11 unless Applicant is permitted to drill a well on said unit at the proposed unorthodox location.

That approval of the subject Application will prevent waste and protect the correlative rights of all parties concerned.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests the Commission to enter its Order authorizing Applicant to drill a well to the Basin-Dakota gas pool on a unit comprising the North Half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, N.M.P.M., at a location 2250 feet from the north line and 600 feet from the east line of said Section 11.

Respectfully submitted,

TENNECO OIL COMPANY by its attorneys, BURR & COOLEY

152 Petroleum Center Byilding

Farmington, New Mexico

#### BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

#### STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION )
OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR A
FORCED POOLING ORDER IN SAN JUAN )
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

CASE NO.

APPLICATION

Comes now TENNECO OIL COMPANY by and through its attorneys

BURR & COOLEY, 152 Petroleum Center Building, Farmington, New

Mexico, and respectfully makes application to the Commission for

an order force pooling the North half (1/2) of Section 11, Town
ship 29 North, Range 13 West, N.M.P.M., San Juan County, New Mexico,

for the production of natural gas and associated liquid hydro
carbons from the Dakota formation.

In support of this application Applicant would show the Commission that it has valid and existing oil and gas leases on the major portion of the N<sup>1</sup><sub>2</sub> of said Section 11, but that a portion of the same is located within the limits of the City of Farmington, New Mexico and that said portion has been subdivided into various residential housing subdivisions.

Applicant has caused a detailed search of the Records of the County Clerk of San Juan County. New Mexico to be made with respect to the ownership of each tract of land within the  $N_2$  of said Section 11, which search indicates that there are numerous small tracts within the  $N_2$  of said Section 11 which are not subject to valid existing oil and gas leases. The names and

addresses of the record owners of said unleased tracts are attached hereto as Schedule 1.

That Applicant has through various representatives made a bona fide effort to obtain oil and gas leases from each of the parties named on Schedule 1, or in the alternative to have a joint voluntary communitization agreement, but that each and every one of said parties has failed and refused to either lease or join in a voluntary communitization agreement on a reasonable basis.

That TEXACO, INC. is the owner and holder of a valid and existing oil and gas lease covering approximately ten acres, more or less, within the  $N_2$  of said Section 11. That said Company has represented to Applicant that it will join in a voluntary communitization agreement with Applicant covering the  $N_2$  of said Section 11.

That Applicant is entitled to an order force pooling the  $N_2^1$  of said Section 11 for production of natural gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons from the Dakota formation.

WHEREFORE, Applicant prays that the Commission set this matter down for hearing, that all interested parties be notified as provided by law, that after notice and hearing the Commission enter its order force pooling the North half (N2) of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, N.M.P.M., San Juan County, New Mexico, for the production of natural gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons from the Dakota formation.

Respectfully submitted.

TENNECO OIL COMPANY by its attorneys,

152 Petroleum Center Building Farmington, New Mexico

-2-

#### SCHEDULE 1

Names and addresses of parties owning land in the North half of Section 11, T29N, R13W, N.M.P.M., San Juan County, New Mexico, who have refused to lease or communitize.

#### Name

A. J. Montgomery and Mary M. Montgomery, husband and wife

G. P. Stegall and Beatrice Stegall, husband and wife

B. J. Warren and Freddie B. Warren, husband and wife

Roy C. Hays and Cora B. Hays, husband and wife

Jack Campbell and Flora Campbell, husband and wife

Daniel V. Moore and Claudia M. Moore, husband and wife

Robert A. Zogg and Katrine B. Zogg, husband and wife

C. C. McCullough and Deama McCullough, husband and wife

George Maxey and Joyce Maxey, husband and wife

Ed Balfanz (wife's name not available)

Estate of Sterling Childers, Deceased

Estate of S. R. Smith, Deceased

William G. Ryals and Juliete V. Ryals, husband and wife

Paul D. Berhost and Jeanne Berhost, husband and wife

Wayne B. Smith and Mary E. Smith, husband and wife

#### Address

Unknown

P. O. Box 1783 Farmington, New Mexico

909-East-35th Street Odessa, Texas

913 North Loma Linda Farmington, New Mexico

1304 Utton Lane Farmington, New Mexico

Unknown

1705 Camino Rio Farmington, New Mexico

P. O. Box 691 Farmington, New Mexico

Route 3 West Main Street Russchlville, Arkansas 72801

4066 Fairmont Abiline, Texas

Unknown

Unknown

2100 East 17th Street Farmington, New Mexico

2104 East 17th Street Farmington, New Mexico

c/o Realty Mortgage & Investment Company 3423 Central Avenue NE Albuquerque, New Mexico

DOCKET MAKE

Date 7-24-69 \$ 115/69

SCHEDULE 1
Page 1

# SCHEDULE 1 (Continued)

Name
------

Alan R. Knight and Mildred T. Knight, husband and wife

Raymond M. Harris and Catherine S. Harris, husband and wife

Darrel L. Holloway and Dorothy
Holloway, husband and wife

Julian B. Barber, Jr. and Dorothy F. Barber, husband and wife

Wilson H. Walker and Blanche B. Walker, husband and wife

George Garrison

Pat W. Loyd and Sydney J. Loyd, husband and wife

The Tabernacle Baptist Church, Inc. of Farmington

W. A. Riley and Hyacinth Riley, husband and wife

W. A. Hutson and Doris F. Hutson, husband and wife

James E. Stevens and Athene N. Stevens, husband and wife

Robert H. Graham and O. Roberta Graham, husband and wife

A. J. Peters and Dortha K. Peters, husband and wife

Joseph E. Kreger, a single man

Fred M. Bixler and Mary Jeanne Bixler, husband and wife

Clifford C. Barnes and Lerline Barnes, husband and wife

Leo E. Vallegos and Matilda Vallegos, husband and wife

Joseph E. Costello and Ann S. Coscello, husband and wife

#### Address

2340 East 16th Street Farmington, New Mexico

2333 East 17th Street Farmington, New Mexico

2329 East 17th Street Farmington, New Mexico

2328 East 15th Street Farmington, New Mexico

2337 East 15th Street Farmington, New Mexico

General Delivery
Farmington, New Mexico

2301 East 14th Street Farmington, New Mexico

2400 Mossman Drive Farmington, New Mexico

2309 East 13th Street Farmington, New Mexico

Unknown

Unknown

2209 East 17th Street Farmington, New Mexico

Unknown

1212 East 15th Street Farmington, New Mexico

1309 Tucker Avenue Farmington, New Mexico

809 East 23rd Street Farmington, New Mexico

2108 East 13th Street Farmington, New Mexico

2100 East 12th Street Farmington, New Mexico

# SCHEDULE 1 (Cont.)

Name

Joe Domingo and Lillie Domingo, husband and wife

Desert Lands Company, a New Mexico corporation

Arthur M. Marra and Elizabeth Jean Marra, husband and wife

George M. Locke and Jesse Estelle Locke, husband and wife

Leon M. McDaniel and Rose McDaniel, husband and wife

Ed L. Parris

Bill Madison Green and Lucie Ireta Green, husband and wife

Ernest G. Elkins

Flora G. Burks, formerly Elkins

Address

2205 East 12th Street Farmington, New Mexico

Unknown

408 Julie Drive Gallup, New Mexico

P. O. Box 1285 Lovington, New Mexico 88260

610 West Cedar Farmington, New Mexico

P. O. Box 4100 Ft. Worth, Texas 76106

559 Arrowhead Drive Carson City, Nevada 89701

Unknown

Unknown

interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the 1972 of Section 11 Township 29 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 320-acre gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11. (SEE UNDER)

- (9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 25 % thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
  - (10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.
  - (11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well Costs exceed reasonable well costs.
    - (12) That \$ 5000 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each nonconsenting working interest. (SEE UNDER)

escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

#### IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

<u> </u>	(1)	) Th	at al	l mine	eral i	nte	eres	sts,	W	vhate	ver	the	y may	y be,	in
the		Basi	n-Dak	ota G	as	-		· .	Po	ool u	nder	lyi	ng tl	ne <u>N</u>	/2 //
of S	ectio	on <u>1</u>	1	Townsh	ip <u>2</u>	9	NG XEX	orth <b>XXX</b>	x	Range	e <u>1</u>	.3	West XXXX	t, dan Sk	іРМ,
San	Juai	n Co	unty,	New M	Mexico	, a	are	her	eb	y po	oled	to	for	na_	320 -
	O±1	= <del>spac</del>	ing	28	در سونی							Ç.			
				unit		de	edio	cate	d	to	a we	11	to b	e dr	illed
at a	n unc	ortho	odox o	gas we	11 lo	cat	tio	n 2	25	0 fe	et f	ron	the	Nor	th
line	and	600	feet	from	the E	asi	t 1.	ine	0	f sa	id S	Sect	ion	11	
									-						

- (2) That \_\_\_\_\_ Tenneco Oil Company \_\_\_\_ is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
- (3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission and the Commission has not objected within 60 days following completion of the well, the actual well

costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

- (6) That within 30 days following determination of reasonable well costs any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
- (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:
  - (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
  - (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 25 % of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.
- (9) That \$\_\_\_\_\_\_ per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby

hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such cost attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

- (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.
- (13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

# BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

PNA

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: CASE No. 4186 Order No. R-3822 APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING ( SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. AND AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, ORDER OF THE COMMISSION BY THE COMMISSION: This cause came on for hearing at 9 clock a.m. on August 27, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz September

NOW, on this day of August, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises, FINDS: (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof. (2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Pool underlying the  $\frac{N/2}{}$  of Section 11 , Township 29 North, Range 13 West NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicate a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the line of said Section 11. STATE \_\_oposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

of the City of Farmington, has been chosen because it provides lighter, and hailroal, the maximum distance from homes and buildings, and has been agreed by the offset operators as well as the City of Farmington, and should be appeared by the offset operators as well as the City of

rarmington, and should be approved to prevent waste and protect